Alliance on Aging and Vision Loss
Jan. 9, 2022 Minutes

Prepared by Sharon Strzalkowski

President Jeff Thom began the meeting at 8 PM EST, and all board members except Anisio were able to be present.

We decided to table the disposition of the minutes until the next call,, as they had gone out just before the meeting.  Thanks to Jeff for summarizing them in the absence of the secretary and a recording.

Jeff mentioned an upcoming meeting with Centers for Medicare and Medicare Services in which AAVL will attempt to acquaint this agency with the interests of the blindness community.
Treasurer Kathy reported that there were no expenses for us this month, but that there will be a high PayPal charge because of the work being done by Annette on our upcoming survey.  Kathy reported that we will be receiving a check for 30 members of the California AAVL, and that 75 members have so far paid dues.  Terrilyn netted us $39.84 in December and 20 cookbooks have been ordered.   Doug moved and Sue seconded approval the treasurer’s report, and the motion passed.
Sue thanked Terry Pacheco for her help in producing the braille cookbooks.  Terry expressed displeasure at how much all of this is costing the organization, and said that she would be finished with her part of the project shortly.

Doug mentioned that the AAA questionnaire committee would be meeting again in February.
Jeff reported on the work of the convention committee, consisting of Sharon, Jeff and Jean Mann.  He said that ACB Women would like to do a joint session with us on living choices for seniors, including independent, assisted and residential environments.  There will be limited number of hybrid-capable rooms during the convention, so all affiliates are encouraged to join with others when possible to utilize the available resources.

We discussed the idea of having a lunch and a speaker, and decided to do a lunch but no speaker.  We will have a separate session on Medicare, and have our business meeting after the convention.

We discussed the upcoming member survey, which Annette offered us in two formats for our review.  Jef moved and Sharon second that we take on a personal Survey Monkey account for three months at most, for $90 a month, to prepare and complete the survey.  The motion passed, and the survey should begin in February.

Jeff will check in with Lisa to see what is happening with our newsletter The Hourglass.

Deborah E. Joyce author of Identity Theft! A Victim’s Search for Justice, was on the call, and mentioned wanting to offer her experience during a community call.  Her book is on BARD, DB103158.  Jeff will coordinate this call with Cindy Hollis.

Doug moved and Sandy seconded a motion to adjourn, and the motion passed; the time was 9:16 PM EST.  Our next meeting will be on Sunday, February 6, 2022 at 8 PM EST.

